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Dear Precious Followers of Jesus Christ, 
     We are lifting you up to the Lord while you and we are going through the refining fire that will cleanse 
our minds of every thought that distracts us from the highest calling of our King and Savior Jesus.  And 
that calling is to leave the ninety and nine and go search and find that lost sheep and bring them into the 
Kingdom of God, because there is still more joy in heaven over one sinner that repents then the ninety-
nine just who need no repentance. 
 On June 2nd the Lord is sending me to Papua New Guinea, to search for some of those lost sheep. You 
can find New Guinea on the map just above Australia.   There are over eight hundred languages in that 
region but one of the most common languages is Pidgin English.  Vaughn, my son, has worked hard to 
get me set up with the Gospel and short films in that language to show as I go up rivers and into the 
jungle or where ever the Holy Spirit leads. The Lord has kept my body very healthy so I must use it for 
His Glory every chance I get. Other missionaries have preached the gospel in New Guinea for many 
years, but they have not yet heard my testimony. 
    There are so many precious brothers and sisters in Christ, from all over the world that want me to 
come and be with them and some times it overwhelms me. Here is an example from the Pokot tribe in 
Kenya Africa.   
    >On 2/14/2013 12:32 AM, Benjamin Daimoi wrote: 
 >> HI BROTHER LARRY HOW ARE YOU DOING? AM BENJAMIN DAIMOI GREETING FROM MY 
FAMILY VILLAGE LOMUREPUL .AM AT HOME SINCE DECEMBER AVERY BODY ASKING FOR BRO 
LARRY THE YOU THE ASKING ME ALOT OF QUETIONS ABOUT I WROTE TO BRO PETE HE GAVE 
ME THIS E MAIL ADDRESS POKOT PEOPLE NEED JESUS FILMS .SO HOW IS THE MINISTRY 
WHAT ARE YOUR PLAN TOWARD POKOT PEOPLE .DOES MINISTY COMING AGAIN TO ALALE ? 
SO GERETOR IS WORK IN MY HOME THE CHURCH HOUSE STILL OKEY BUT NEED TO 
CEMENTED IT NEED AROUND 20BAGS OF CEMENT 
     Larry wrote 2/17/13 8:00am>Dear brother Benjamin I'm so happy to hear from you. I pray that this 
letter finds you and your family in good health and eating good food and warm in your beautiful home. 
Please tell my Pokot brothers and sisters how much I love each and every one of them. I am so happy 
that one day Jesus God's Son told me inside my heart and my mind to go tell the Pokot people how 
much he loves them and how much He wants to live in their heart and in their minds too. 
 >The evil devil tells us we will never be good enough to have God's Holy Spirit live in us but he is a liar. 
We know the good news, that even though we make mistakes and are not perfect, God sent His Son 
Jesus to die on the cross for the bad things we have done, to make all the people who believe this good 
news clean and so perfect that God Himself will come and live inside our hearts and minds. Yes, and 
now Jesus even calls our bodies His Holy Temple and He also gives us the Holy Spirit to be our teacher 
and tell us where to go and who to talk to. That is why He sent me to you, to be a living example of this 
truth. So now YOU are His church building, a living building filled with God the Father, God the Son and 
God the Holy Spirit. Yes you are filled with all His power, if you believe you are!  Then you can use His 
power to make bad thoughts leave your mind. You don't even need a man like me to teach you these 
wonderful truths; the Holy Spirit who lives in you is the only true teacher there is in the world. 
    When Jesus left this world and went back home to be with His father, He told those who believed the 
same thing.  He said I will not leave you alone but if I go I will send you another leader.  He is the Holy 
Spirit and He will lead you and guide you and teach you.  But the people who don't believe will not be 
able to follow Him because they can't see Him. The people who belong to this world can only follow men 
who call themselves leaders, and buildings they can see with their eyes, but we who belong to JESUS 
follow what we can't see with our eyes but what we feel in our hearts.  And we know one day we will go 



to our real home in heaven and leave these bodies like old clothes and go into our spiritual bodies like 
new clothing. Yes we are really spirits with souls and we live in these bodies only a little while. 
    This is just one example of how we keep in touch and continue to minister to those that we have gone 
to in the past.  Thank the Lord for email, Skype and the telephone. 
    I will be leaving for New Guinea on June 2nd and returning on Aug. 3rd, God willing.  I always leave the 
door open for God to change things according to His will.  I covet your prayers for this trip; for souls to be 
won into the Kingdom of Christ and also for protection from the elements and any plans of resistance 
from Satan.  I will be taking you all with me in the spirit, so you will be a part of this trip.  We thank all of 
you for your prayers and support for this ministry; we couldn’t do it without you.  May God richly bless 
you back for all you do.  We send our love and prayers out for you all too. 
                                                                    As always, busy in the Lord’s work,  
                                                                          Your brother in Christ, 
                                                                                    Larry 
From Betty: 
Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
     I hope this letter finds you all well.  Just wanted to share with you how thankful I am for your prayers 
for me.  I have felt them and they have sustained me so much in these past few months.  I have been 
almost constantly caring for my Mom and Dad as their health problems have increased.  I am so happy 
to serve them as I feel it is my calling at this time in my life and God has given me the strength to do it; 
along with your prayers.  I’m sure many of your have been experiencing some trying times yourselves, 
and I have been holding you up in my prayers also. 
    Thank all of you who help us in Goff Ministries, as we each serve God in our unique callings. May the 
Lord bless you for your love, we love you too. 
      So I will close for now, asking again that you keep Larry in your prayers.  New Guinea is still a very 
backward country where many of the tribes are still steeped in darkness, witchcraft and a past history of 
cannibalism.  I know God will be with him, but Larry still needs all of us backing him in prayer too.  In 
Christ,  Betty 
 
    Vaughn here.  I just want to say thank you all for your continued support for this ministry.  Work at The 
Good News Camp continues as usual and God is continuing to care for us and those that come to us.   
 
I also want to take this opportunity to ask anyone who would like to receive our newsletters via email as 
well as our email updates to sign up for our email list.  Over the last couple years our email list has 
dwindled to less then 20 addresses due to people changing their address.  If you would like to be on our 
email list, please send me an email at: Vaughn@goffministries.org.  As always, I promise to only send 
emails pertinent to Goff Ministries and not a whole lot of them at that.  
 
  Before I go, I want remind you that the camp is always available for personal spiritual retreats and 
counseling.  Irene and I would love hear from you or have you come by and visit us if you are in town.  In 
2013, we are praying that the Lord will send to us those that are truly seeking God with all their hearts. 
Those that seek truth and are ready to be discipled into spiritual warriors for the Kingdom of God. Please 
pray with us.  
 
Well, that’s all for now. I pray God’s rich blessings upon each of you in Jesus’ Mighty Name. 
 
     Standing Strong for Christ as a light in the darkness, 
      Vaughn, Irene, Ephraim and Benjamin.    
       
                                                                 


